WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 4 May 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Sue Shlackman; Cliff Roffey; Norman Roper; Arnold Scott; Mike Blehs; Jim Biggin

2. Absent: Vice Chairman John Thackray

3. Minutes: minutes of meeting of 6 April 2004 were approved and signed by the Chairman

4. Hospital Incinerator: The Secretary reported that he had spoken to John Young who indicated that there were currently no issues or worries.

5. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported by the Treasurer to be £1167.34

6. Membership: The Membership Secretary reported that he had distributed 36 subscription collection kits. Some 15 roads are outstanding.

7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Chairman had nothing to report.

8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman had nothing to report.

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders had nothing to report

10. Tree Felling on Town Common: The General Secretary reported that at 7.00pm that evening he and Margaret Phipps (Hurn Parish Council) had presented the petition of 2173 names to the full Council Meeting. A copy had been sent to The Forestry Commission. He had just obtained a copy of the hydrology report prepared by The Herpetological Conservation Trust. It was resolved that the General Secretary would update our formal objection with reaction to this key report. It was further resolved that the General Secretary should write to Geoff Farndell of Londis and Janet Robson of Hurn Road thanking them for their outstanding support in collecting names for the petition.

11. Facilities for Young People: The General Secretary reported that The Chief Executive of CBC had confirmed in writing that a new scheme at Knapp Mill Lane and replacement equipment at Darwin Avenue were both to be implemented this summer. Public notices would be issued in July.

12. Temporary Parking in Stour Way: Norman Roper passed a schematic to the General Secretary showing the parking problems that had arisen during the flood relief work. It was resolved that the General Secretary would write to CBC asking that Norman’s suggestions be implemented.

13. Proposed Bus Service for St Catherine’s Hill: The Secretary reported that Wilts and Dorset Bus Company had made no progress. 

14. 101 The Grove: Elizabeth Saunders reported that CBC would not allow the placing of tree preservation orders on the oaks in The Grove because they are on the public highway.

15. BT proposals to remove phone boxes: It was resolved that the General Secretary should write to BT and raise questions about the possible retention of the telephone outside Christchurch Hospital

16. General Meeting May 2004: The draft poster was approved. It was resolved that Norman Roper would have it printed and distributed.

17. Footpaths: It was resolved that the Residents Association should not become involved in lobbying CBC on individual examples of poor footpaths

18. Prohibition of Driving in Christchurch High Street on Market Day: this development was welcomed by the committee

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

